
MEMORANDUM 

   

 

 TO: Mayor Walker and Councilors  

 FROM: M McPherson, City Administrator 

 SUBJECT: Authorize Removal of 1st Street Car Charger 

         DATE:        October 25, 2022 

 
Background:  
The 1st Street car charger, located across from Minuteman Printing is the oldest of the electric car 
chargers located within the City.  This charger offers electricity at no charge to those who use it; the 
annual cost to the City is approximately $1,500 (average of $128/month). 
 
In addition to the lack of revenue offset, staff often receives complaints regarding the use of the 
space for parking which then limits the use of the charger. 
 
The Council consensus during budget discussions was to remove the charger. 
 
Recommendation:  
Staff recommends that the City Council authorize removal of the 1st Street car charger as soon as 
staff is available to complete the work. 
 
 
 
 
 


